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Greetings SCCoLPA Members!

Happy October!  This year seems to be flying by, and before you know it the holidays will be
upon us.  The feel of the fall season is upon us, filled with pumpkin-flavored drinks, apple picking,
harvest festivals, and planning for the Thanksgiving holiday.  As always, we are thankful and
appreciate your support, even though we know your schedules are very busy as we rush
towards the end of the year.  Your Executive Committee and Chairs have all been busy planning
more networking events, membership meetings, and educational workshops, so stay tuned!
 
A description and summary of our September and October events can be found in this
newsletter. 

Please extend a welcome to SCCoLPA's newest chairperson, Linda Neuman, who has
graciously volunteered to step up and take on the new challenge of the Scholarships Chair. 
Linda will be responsible for reaching out to the local schools and providing information about the
scholarship program offered by SCCoLPA.  If you know anyone who you believe would qualify
for a scholarship, please contact Linda.  More information will be provided shortly.     
 
SCCoLPA continues to plan and offer educational workshops in a classroom format. The goal is
to provide you the education, certification, and skills to advance your careers. We strive to offer
the highest-quality courses in order to meet your needs, and we encourage you to let us know
what YOU need to meet your individual educational goals.  We will be offering an Adobe Acrobat
workshop on October 27, 2016 at Wilson, Sonsini, Goodrich & Rosati in Palo Alto.  Details of the
workshop can be found in this newsletter.  We will also be offering an Ethics workshop and a 100
Days Before Trial workshop after the first of the year.

Many of you expressed interest in attending a workshop on Basic Civil Litigation for the Legal
Secretary/Legal Assistant.  We will be starting an 8-week training session starting on January
12, 2017, and the classes will be taught by SCCoLPA Past President Patty Russell.  Further
information can be found in this newsletter, and a flyer and registration information will be posted
shortly. 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001Mrt6t2FjPBTZBCU0SoC5o2YIbJ3RhoXQG7KG5Q-sOfz0xDL3TC79i6IiomNicS6PPqQnEKr12sH_eqA-cwp7NmxVWMwzMfU3Vk9SW2-_jUFR_U5SMQSllAz3vRNCtmWXoFWjsNQb3qzzIt1cE4SnmWqOAYTve9Gi27RXE_ovY1A=&c=&ch=
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Being a member of SCCoLPA has been very rewarding to so many people over the years.  We
offer membership to legal secretaries, legal assistants, paralegals, attorneys, students, and
individuals who provide legal support to you and your offices.  We want our association to grow
and flourish now and in the future, so we encourage each and every one of you to help us
increase our membership.  Starting now, SCCoLPA will be conducting a Membership Drive,
which will run through January 31, 2017.  And here's a little incentive - the member who brings in
the most new members between now and the deadline will receive a $100 Visa gift card!  The
winner will be announced at our February 14, 2017 monthly membership meeting.  We want you
and your co-workers and colleagues to be a part of the best legal professionals community in
Santa Clara County! Your Executive Board is also working very hard to improve how we can
increase membership and membership participation in our events. Your feedback is important to
us and helps us to come up with ideas that will benefit you the most. Please feel free to reach out
to us with any ideas you may have so that we can provide the best experience we can to our
members.
 
As a reminder, "The Advance Sheet" will be distributed monthly in an online format right here via
Constant Contact. Please feel free to share the newsletter with your co-workers, colleagues, and
employers, and encourage them to join our association!  Please also remember to "like" our
Facebook page (https://www.facebook.com/SCCoLPA) to view all upcoming events, as well as
to see what we've been up to lately.   
 
Thank you for the opportunity to serve on the best Executive Committee on the best association
in the state! I look forward to seeing all of you at our upcoming events and meetings.  

Elise Dresser, CCLS 
President 

Upcoming Monthly Meetings

    
October 11, 2016 Monthly Dinner Meeting  

Join us as we celebrate our Annual Day in Court at our
October 11, 2016 monthly membership meeting.  This year
we are pleased to present Tamara Davis, Deputy Manager
of the Santa Clara County Superior Court, who will present
an overview of the Santa Clara County Civil Grand Jury. 
The Civil Grand Jury is an investigatory body created for
the protection of society, the enforcement of the law, and to
ensure that the best interests of all citizen are being served. 
Learn how this important watchdog agency works within
Santa Clara County.  

We will also be honoring this year's Boss of the Year - thank
you to the Nominating Committee (Vice President of
Marketing Sheryl Boardman, and Life Members Irma

MacKay and Pam Stallings, CCLS) for selecting SCCoLPA's Boss of the Year for 2016.  Please
join us as we celebrate and pay tribute to a very special boss, along with the nominating
member.  Bring your own boss to the meeting so that your boss can see what a great
association we are!

Our guest legal support vendor for October is Gus Shuwayhat from Planet Depos.  Gus will give
a short presentation on the services offered by Planet Depos and how it can help you at work.

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001Mrt6t2FjPBTZBCU0SoC5o2YIbJ3RhoXQG7KG5Q-sOfz0xDL3TC79i4nics31SevnKWLcINa2ZYmSLVMw3MDlNeIb1ZU4VoysI5n-EeB649TQgOT1qA0_enJuAyQ6liaJxt6Qcuzn13v9MG8MZGharKqziTCHq9rsA4n5GfT-I8dc7w5WycGjyLp3YTn3Yfs4&c=&ch=


November 8, 2016 Monthly Dinner Meeting  

Do you know all the ways you can use Microsoft Excel to
increase your productivity in your law office?  Excel is not
just a program for adding up numbers in columns; you can
use it to organize data, manage contacts, keep track of
billing, and much more.  Please join us as we welcome
Rachael E. Palmisano, Paralegal at Littler Mendelson, who
will show you all the latest tips and tricks.  Bring your
questions and Rachael will help you!   CCLS credit in the
amount of .75 hours will be offered.

    
IMPORTANT NOTICE: WE HAVE MOVED!  Please note
that we have moved to Gordon Biersch Brewery for our
dinner meetings! We will be in the private Pilsner dining
room, across from the main entrance and outdoor patio. The restaurant is located at 33 E. San
Fernando Street (between 1st and 2nd Streets), San Jose, CA 95113, (408) 294-6785.
Validated parking is available at the Pavilion Garage located underground through the 2nd
Street entrance.  

SCCoLPA Quarterly Educational Workshop
"Adobe Acrobat Tips & Tricks"
Thursday, October 20, 2016

Portable Document Format ("PDF") is familiar to everyone
who works in a law office. This is the format used to share
and send documents to ensure that the document is
viewed exactly as intended.  Courts are now requiring
certain features or formats for electronically-filed PDF
documents.  You will see how a document is changed from
paper to an electronic document suitable for filing with the
court.  You will learn the difference between scanning and
converting documents, how (and why) you must flatten a document, and how to create a
"PDF/A" (which the federal Judiciary announced as the new technical standard for filing
documents in the Case Management and Electronic Case Files (CM/ECF) system).  In the
process we will create bookmarks to navigate as well as to manage documents, redact using
several different methods, apply bates numbering, mark exhibits without covering text, and add
security features.
 
This workshop will be held on Thursday, October 27, 2016, at the law firm of Wilson Sonsini
Goodrich & Rosati, 650 Page Mill Road, Palo Alto, CA 94304. Our guest presenter will be Shara
J. Bajurin, CCLS, member of San Mateo County LPA.  Registration begins at 5:30 p.m., dinner
served at 6:00 p.m., and the workshop will commence at 6:30 p.m. sharp. Workshop fees: $40
for SCCoLPA members and $60 for non-members (includes one year free membership in
SCCoLPA).
 
Register online and pay via PayPal at www.sccolpa.org or RSVP at
reservations.sccolpa@gmail.com. Cash and checks will be accepted at the door. This program
has been approved for 90 minutes of CLE/CCLS credit. 

mailto:reservations.sccolpa@gmail.com


SAVE THE DATE! 

Hooray!  We have a date for SCCoLPA's much-
anticipated 7th Annual Crab Feed!  Mark February
11, 2017 on your calendar and plan to attend the
BEST crab feed in town!  We'll be serving fresh
Dungeness crab, garlic bread, salad, pasta
featuring Rod's Famous Pasta Sauce, and
dessert.  Wine, beer, soda, and water will be sold
at the bar.  

Please note:  We have moved to a new
location!  The crab feed is moving to the Quinlan
Community Center, 10185 N. Stelling Road, in
Cupertino.  You will love this new venue!  Once
again DJ Lannie will be spinning tunes when the
dance floor opens, and we'll also feature a HUGE
silent auction!  

Ticket prices are $45 for adults and $20 for
children (4-12).  You can buy tickets on our website
(www.sccolpa.org) or online at
http://sccolpacrabfeed.eventbrite.com.

SEPTEMBER HIGHLIGHTS   

September Membership Meeting 
September 13, 2016

Our September 13, 2016 monthly meeting was held at
Gordon Biersch in downtown San Jose.  Members enjoyed
a delicious dinner buffet that included Mediterranean pizza,
bruschetta chicken, salad, and Gordon Biersch's world-famous garlic fries.  Special thanks to
our guest speaker, Attorney Marlene Muraco, Esq., who presented "Class Action Lawsuits." 
Thank you all for attending and we look forward to seeing you at our future meetings and events!
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Our guest speaker for the evening was Attorney Marlene Muraco from Littler Mendelson.  Ms. Muraco gave an
enlightening presentation on Class Action Lawsuits and what everyone needs to know and how to be prepared
if your client is served with such a lawsuit.   

  
President Elise Dresser, CCLS, welcomed and presented SCCoLPA's Member in the Spotlight for September
to Life Member Irma MacKay.  Irma is the Association's Programs Chair and consistently finds and brings
quality educational speakers to our monthly meetings.  Well deserved kudos to Irma - we all love you!  



SCCoLPA Life Member Pamela Stallings, CCLS and Joanne Nelson.  

Brittany Kritsch and Josie Amant    



   
Thanks to our very own Governor, Linda Neuman, who created this beautiful centerpiece which was on display
at LSI's last quarterly conference.  Linda's centerpiece won second place in LSI's centerpiece contest. 
Congratulations Linda! 

Reservations Chair M'Liss Bounds and Member Andrea Wince

WELCOME TO OUR NEW MEMBERS!
 

SCCoLPA extends a warm welcome to the following new member this month:



 
Luanna Pignati

 
We hope to see you at our upcoming meetings, workshops, and networking events!

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

SAN MATEO COUNTY LPA'S BINGO NIGHT
September 20, 2016

Several SCCoLPA members attended San Mateo County LPA's Bingo Night, held on September
20, 2016 in Belmont, CA.  Our very own Rod Cardinale, Jr., LSI Treasurer, presented "Getting the
Most Bang for Your LSI Buck" to the members of San Mateo LPA.  Afterwards, we joined in on
several rousing rounds of bingo - we had a great time!  

 
 



 

 



  
Elena Schneider, CCLS, was the big winner of the evening!       

Governor's Corner
  ~ by Linda Neuman, SCCoLPA Governor

LSI Benefits - Count Me In!

As Governor and the liaison between our Association and
LSI, I feel the need to make sure all of the members know
how they can benefit from being a part of the state wide
Corporation.

Most of you are aware (just because I am usually reminding you at the monthly meetings) you
can benefit by being a member of LSI by attending Quarterly Conferences all over the State of
California, furthering your education by becoming a LSS Section(s) member, taking advantage
of discounts on legal reference materials, receiving "The Legal Secretary" magazine and having
the opportunity to network with legal professionals throughout the state.  But did you know you
also can get discounts on renting a car from Hertz Corporation or even discounts on event
tickets, movie tickets, theme parks, Broadway theater, sporting events, ski tickets and gift
cards??  You can become a member of a credit union or if the need arises you have access to
Financial Advisers who offer advice as to retirement planning, Long Term Care Insurance,
annuities, 401K and this is just a partial list of services available.

Each quarter in "The Legal Secretary" magazine and on the SCCoLPA website you can find all
of the benefits I have listed above and even more.   If you have any questions, please contact
LSI Vice President Heather Edwards at heatheredwardslsi@aol.com



When and if you contact any of the agents or financial providers, LSI would like members to use
these services as a starting point, ask for information, compare policy coverage and prices.  LSI
wants its member to find the BEST coverage for each member's individual needs.

As I said before, I just want everyone to be aware of all of the benefits you have as a LSI
member, whether you are in need of any of these services now or later.

Until next time...... Linda Neuman, the proud Governor of SCCoLPA.
 

Member in the Spotlight  
October 2016 

~ by Shannon Quigley, SCCoLPA VP of
Membership

Our September Spotlight Member is our very own
Executive Advisor, Rod Cardinale, Jr.  You may ask,
who is this lone person brave enough to join an
organization where he is overwhelmingly
outnumbered by women?
 
While attending Evergreen College for his paralegal
certificate, Rod was encouraged by Past President
Chavez to join SCCoLPA so that he could meet new
people and network in a field where he knew no one.
 He attended his first SCCoLPA meeting in 2008 and
then again a few months later.  He quickly took on the
role of Ways & Means Chairman and by 2010, he
was SCCoLPA's first male President and he has not
looked back.
 
After he became President of SCCoLPA, he created the Marketing Committee, the Continuing
Education Council Committee, and came up with numerous fundraising events such as garage
sales (held at local colleges), the Marilyn Ott Memorial BBQ (held at Rod's house annually), the
Crab Feed (now in its 7th year), and served as Chairman for LSI's Annual Conference in 2013,
which was held at the San Jose Marriott.  All of these events have been a lot of fun and profitable
for SCCoLPA.
 
As for his participation with LSI, he has attended every LSI conference since 2010!  Rod was the
Legal Procedure Chairman in 2011 and the Assistant Annual Conference Registrar.  In 2012, he
was the Annual Conference Official Registrar where he created an automated program to make
the registration less tedious and time-consuming.  He has held the position of Social Media
Chairman and was awarded LSI's President's Award in 2012, which was bestowed upon him
by LSI Past President Brooke Mansfield.  He has also served as a member of the LSI Marketing
Committee and Continuing Education Council.

When I asked Rod why he continues to be a part of our two organizations, he says he loves the
people he has made friendships with, the challenges he has faced and has overcome, but
mostly the fact that he has been instrumental in keeping SCCoLPA and LSI on the map and
moving forward.  He has come up with some amazing ideas and we always look to him for
reassurance and guidance.  He is always there to lend a helping hand, an ear, or a shoulder. 
But, the best part is that he is a joy to be around, he makes everyone laugh, has amazing ideas
and just plain makes you feel good to be called one of his friends.  It must be hard sometimes to
put up with an organization primarily attended by women, but hey...isn't he really just one of the
girls in the end?



 
Last but not least, I hope you get a chance to congratulate him on his next chapter with LSI as
the first male Treasurer ever in the history of LSI!  The Executive Committee of LSI is very lucky to
have him join and I am sure he will continue to do some amazing things with and for both
organizations.  Congratulations to you, Rod, for being chosen as our September Spotlight
Member!
 

EDUCATION IS THE KEY  

IT'S HERE: E-FILING IN SANTA CLARA COUNTY - BE PREPARED!
 
Are you ready? The time has come to start e-filing in Santa Clara County, so what do you need
to know?
 
Timeline:  

On August 1, 2016, mandatory e-filing for family and probate cases begins.
On September 1, 2016, mandatory e-filing for small claims, unlawful detainers, and civil
harassment cases will begin.
Mandatory e-filing for all other civil cases, including limited and unlimited, will likely begin in
late fall 2016.

Court Requirements:  

File format: files must be in PDF format. PDFs need to be text searchable and exhibits
need to be clearly bookmarked.
Signatures: California Rule of Court 2.257 states that where documents are signed under
penalty of perjury an original shall be maintained by the filing party. Documents uploaded
for e-filing can be blank (or contain "/s/" followed by a name) as they will be assumed
signed.
File size: The maximum file size is 25 MB. PDFs can be easily reduced to fit this
requirement.
Filing deadline: 4:45 p.m. (filings placed after this deadline will be treated as filed the next
day)
E-Service: California Rule of Court 2.251 states "a party electronically filing any document
with the court thereby agrees to accept electronic service."
Proposed Orders: A version of the proposed order in an editable word-processing format
shall be submitted to the Court using the appropriate department email address.

The court will continue to accept the following documents in hard copy form: ex parte filings;
judgments; defaults; writs; and abstracts.
 
Excerpts from One Legal's "Preparing for Court Filing Changes in Santa Clara - June 2016." For
more information, go to www.onelegal.com.  First Legal Network also offers e-filing as well as
important reference information at www.firstlegalnetwork.com/efiling.
 

ORDER IN THE COURT - TEST YOUR LEGALESE!  
     ~ by Elena Schneider, CCLS, SCCoLPA Parliamentarian 

 
What does remand mean? 

When a case under appeal is sent by the appellate court back to the court where it was

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001Mrt6t2FjPBTZBCU0SoC5o2YIbJ3RhoXQG7KG5Q-sOfz0xDL3TC79i3c9r0gYraSXlQriLDTiocZXhjntxAqLYDIJSXts3QWlquBxIOMHw_ta4_wChnnhfRLbCoxlMGzCndeF5FsdrqnzJejlVbk6JX4xDQ0lRYf6Up-1qAdhwkc=&c=&ch=


originally tried, it is said to have been remanded.  A case is remanded, rather than having a
decision made on appeal, because of a technical error found in the original trial proceeding,
usually one that is not glaring enough to lead to a mistrial or acquittal.  Still, the error must be
redressed and the case proceed from that point onward, even if it means that it eventually
comes back to the appellate court.  Remand is also used to describe someone in custody who is
sent back to detention after a legal proceeding, or a prisoner brought before a judge on a writ of
habeas corpus who is either given his liberty or sent back to prison - and thus, "remanded."

  NEED A TAX WRITE OFF?
     ~ by April Ignaitis, CCLS, SCCoLPA Treasurer and Ways & Means Chair   

 
Hard to believe that it's approaching that time of year!  If you are looking for a year-end tax write
off, look no further than your own SCCoLPA!  Your generous cash/check donation will go towards
continuing SCCoLPA's mission of providing continuing education programs, promoting a high
standard of ethics, and offering scholarships to worthy students who are interested in pursuing
the field of law, as well as other programs in which we are involved.

Our 501(c)(3) documentation can be provided upon request.  If you have any questions, please
contact President Elise Dresser, CCLS, at endresser@gmail.com. 

CCLS QUIZ OF THE MONTH  
     ~ by Vivian Shreve, CCLS, SCCoLPA Continuing Education Council Coordinator, 

CCLS Chair  

Are you interested in attaining your California Certified Legal Secretary certification? Certification
is achieved by passing a comprehensive full-day examination. Candidates are tested in
California legal procedures, legal terminology, performance skills, reasoning and ethics, law
office administration, ability to communicate effectively, and legal computations. A minimum of
two years' experience is required. Continuing legal education requirements must be met for
recertification.
 
Each month we will present a mini "mock" quiz to give you a sense of what the exam covers. The
exam is administered twice a year, in March and October and is given in various locations
throughout the state. If you are interested in applying to sit for the exam, please contact
SCCoLPA's CCLS Chair, Vivian Shreve, CCLS, at vshreve@wsgr.com.

WORD USAGE

Choose the correct word in each sentence

1.    Not only a table of contents but also a table of authorities [A] need / [B] needs to be created. 

2.    The peck of pickled peppers Peter Piper picked [A] have / [B] has been sold. 

3.    Was that message really intended for [A] us / [B] we secretaries? 

4.    She is the kind of person [A] which / [B] that can always be trusted. 

5.    I wish I [A] was / [B] were going to Hawaii with you. 

6.    The toy drive was [A] in [B] on behalf of the childrens' hospital. 

mailto:vshreve@wsgr.com


7.    As naïve as she is, her actions can only been seen as being [A] ingenuous / [B] ingenious. 

8.    I was [A] sure [B] surely glad to hear you are coming to the party. 

9.    Neither the attorney nor his paralegals [A] have / [B] has seen the transcript yet. 

10.    Every man, woman, and child [A] are [B] is entitled to a ticket for the ride. 

11.    What [A] percent / [B] percentage of the settlement is our client paying? 

12.    All the gifts are [A] lying [B] laying on the table. 

13.    It was [A] real / [B] really nice to see you. 

14.    The [A] principal / [B] principle reason I went to the party was to see old friends. 

15.    The room comes with [A] complementary / [B] complimentary breakfast. 

Answer Key:

1.    B 
2.    B 
3.    A 
4.    B 
5.    B 
6.    A 
7.    A 
8.    B 
9.    A 
10.    B 
11.    B 
12.    A 
13.    B 
14.    A 
15.    B
 

We're Listening to You!

You asked for quality educational classes, such as
Microsoft Office, Adobe Acrobat, Calendaring, 100 Days
Before Trial, Basic Legal Secretary Skills, E-Filing,
Discovery, and more.  Look no further - keep your eyes
peeled for updates on our website, our Facebook page,
and regular email blasts as we announce more educational
workshops to be presented in the next several months.  

On October 27, 2016, we will present an "Adobe Acrobat Tips & Tricks" workshop, to be held at
Wilson, Sonsini, Goodrich & Rosati, featuring guest presenter Shara J. Bajurin, CCLS.  

Starting in early 2017 we will offer a series of training classes entitled "Beginning Civil Litigation
for Legal Secretaries & Legal Support Staff."  The classes will be taught by SCCoLPA Past
President Patty Russell and will be held at Hoge Fenton in downtown San Jose on Thursday
nights. 
Topics covered in these training classes will include An Introduction to the Law Firm
Environment; Law Office Procedures; Calendaring, Filing, Discovery, Motion Practice, and Trial



Preparation.  Further information on all these workshops and a flyer will be provided shortly. 

Future programs in 2017 will include an Ethics workshop, 100 Days Before Trial, and
eDiscovery. 
If you have any other ideas or suggestions for future workshops, please contact us! 

Calling All Members - We Need Your Ideas!
     ~by Sheryl Boardman, Vice President of Marketing

Calling all members...we are looking to plan a few
fundraising events this year and would like your input. What
kinds of events would you be interested in attending -
Bowling? Bocce Ball? Bunko? Bingo? It does not have to
start with a B... funny everything that came to mind did! How
about attending a comedy show downtown?
ComedySportz is a live improvisation-type show where
everything is made up on the spot. Think of the show "who's line is it anyway?"

SCCoLPA's Marketing Committee is currently at work planning a "Bingo Night," to be held this
Fall.  Stay tuned for more details! 
 
Please email me with your thoughts and suggestions - Sheryl Boardman, VP Of Marketing -
Sheryl.boardman@compexlegal.com

Membership in SCCoLPA - Spread the
Word!  

Thank you for renewing your membership in Santa Clara
County Legal Professionals Association!  You should have
received the new password for the "Members Only" section
of the website by now, and in that section you can review
the association's monthly financial reports, minutes of
membership meetings, rosters, and conference reports. 
Please encourage your co-workers, colleagues, and friends
to join SCCoLPA - the membership application can be
downloaded in fillable form on our website,
www.sccolpa.org.

Participate in our Fall/Winter Membership Drive!  The
SCCoLPA member who refers the most new members
to the association will win a $100 Visa gift card!  The
drive runs from now until January 31, 2017, so get your co-workers and colleagues to
join!

mailto:Sheryl.boardman@compexlegal.com
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Membership Dues Promotion 2016-2017   

U.S. Legal Support is pleased to announce its new 2016-
2017 Membership Dues Payment Program! Place 8 record
retrieval orders and U.S. Legal will pay your 2016-2017
annual membership dues ($50 maximum donation)!
Orders must be placed before 9/30/16 in order to qualify. If
you have already submitted your 2016-2017 dues, U.S.
Legal will apply your orders toward the 2017-2018 dues.
The official order form is available on SCCoLPA's website
(www.sccolpa.org) and for additional information, contact
Geoff Cohen at gcohen@uslegalsupport.com. 



Help Wanted - Current Employment
Opportunities 

Did you know that you can view current job opportunities
and openings in the local legal community on our website? 
Our Employment Chair, Elena Schneider, CCLS, has been
busy this month collecting and posting new job openings for
positions such as legal assistants, legal secretaries,
administrative assistants, and more, for many of the top
firms in Santa Clara County.  Go to our website
(www.sccolpa.org) and check it out!  

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001Mrt6t2FjPBTZBCU0SoC5o2YIbJ3RhoXQG7KG5Q-sOfz0xDL3TC79i6IiomNicS6PPqQnEKr12sH_eqA-cwp7NmxVWMwzMfU3Vk9SW2-_jUFR_U5SMQSllAz3vRNCtmWXoFWjsNQb3qzzIt1cE4SnmWqOAYTve9Gi27RXE_ovY1A=&c=&ch=










Any Questions for Your Executive Committee?  Contact Us!

We always want to hear from you!  If you have any ideas or suggestions as to how we can
make our association the best in the state, please reach out to a member of the Executive
Committee.  The board meets on the first Tuesday of every month, and anyone is welcome to
attend.  Your Executive Officers for 2016-2017 are:

President Elise Dresser, CCLS
Vice President - Membership Shannon Quigley
Vice President - Marketing Sheryl Boardman
Executive Secretary Elizabeth Cameron, CCLS
Treasurer April Ignaitis, CCLS
Governor Linda Neuman
Executive Advisor Rod Cardinale, Jr.
Parliamentarian Elena Schneider, CCLS



CEC Coordinator Vivian Shreve, CCLS
 

*  *  *  *  *
Code of Ethics

It shall be the duty of each member of Legal Secretaries, Incorporated, to observe all laws,
rules, and regulations now or hereafter in effect relating to confidentiality and privileged
communication, acting with loyalty, integrity, competence and diplomacy, in accordance with
the highest standards of professional conduct.

Dedicated to LSI Past President Joan M. Moore, PLS, CCLS  

Contact Us

Santa Clara County Legal Professionals Association 
P.O. Box 90509 
San Jose, CA  95109 
www.sccolpa.org 
www.facebook.com/sccolpa

STAY CONNECTED:

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001Mrt6t2FjPBTZBCU0SoC5o2YIbJ3RhoXQG7KG5Q-sOfz0xDL3TC79i6IiomNicS6PPqQnEKr12sH_eqA-cwp7NmxVWMwzMfU3Vk9SW2-_jUFR_U5SMQSllAz3vRNCtmWXoFWjsNQb3qzzIt1cE4SnmWqOAYTve9Gi27RXE_ovY1A=&c=&ch=

